
The AACP Annual Meeting Program Committee would like to provide additional guidance to members 
for consideration when planning and preparing programming submissions for the AACP Annual Meeting. 

In an effort to further attract a diverse pool of high-quality submissions and ensure a diverse range of 
presentation topics and perspectives, the program committee has set a limit of three (3) programming 
submissions per individual.  

Please note this applies to all submissions (60-minute sessions, 30-minute sessions, interactive 
workshops, and conversation world cafés) in which the individual is involved as a speaker, moderator, 
chair, or submitter. An individual may NOT be included on additional proposals, regardless of their role. 

The program committee hopes this will encourage diversity of individuals presenting while maintaining 
high quality presentations at the AACP Annual Meeting. Additionally, the committee encourages 
members who regularly submit to work with and/or mentor others who may be new to AACP or have 
not presented at the Annual Meeting.   


